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BLOOMINGTON BOARD OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

The Bloomington Board of Public Safety held a Special Session on Wednesday, May 5th, 2021, at 
5:15 p.m., Teleconference/Virtual Meeting.

CALL TO ORDER 

Board president Kim Gray called the meeting to order at approximately 5:28 p.m. Other Board members
present were: Maqubé Reese, Luis Fuentes-Rohwer, Rafi Hasan and Shruti Rana.

CERTIFICATION OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

Board president Kim Gray certified the executive session.

PROMOTION OF CANDIDATES

Board member Luis Fuentes-Rohwer inquired about the process, and Deputy Chief Joe Qualters 
answered the questions. 

Board member Luis Fuentes-Rohwer moved to approve the promotion of Officer Mark Fabris to the 
position of Sergeant effective May 3, 2021. Board member Shruti Rana seconded the motion. The 
motion passed unanimously through a roll call vote by board recording secretary, Nicole DeCriscio 
Bowe. 

Board member Rafi Hasan moved to approve the promotion of Officer Matt Lucas to the position of 
Sergeant effective May 3, 2021. Board member Luis Fuentes-Rohwer seconded the motion. The motion 
passed unanimously through a roll call vote by board recording secretary, Nicole DeCriscio Bowe. 

CONDITIONAL OFFER OF EMPLOYMENT

Captain Ryan Pedigo offered to answer any questions that the board might have about the candidate. He 
presented some information on her. 

Board member Luis Fuentes-Rohwer inquired about the process. Captain Ryan Pedigo answered the 
question. 

Board member Shruti Rana inquired about training. Captain Ryan Pedigo answered the question.

Board member Rafi Hasan inquired about several topics. Captain Ryan Pedigo answered the questions 
in turn. 

Board member Maqubé Reese moved to approve a conditional offer of employment for Olivia Crose. 
Board member Luis Fuentes-Rohwer seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously through a 
roll call vote by board recording secretary, Nikki Farrell. 
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PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS

Carole Canfield spoke about the closure of the road to lower cascades for a pedestrian path. 

ADJOURNMENT

Board member Rafi Hasan made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at approximately 
6:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole DeCriscio Bowe, Recording Secretary
Board of Public Safety

The minutes of the February 9th, 2020 Board of Public Safety Meeting were approved this 18th 
day of May, 2021.
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